
Windham Select Board 

Regular Meeting

Monday, February 19th, 2018

Windham Town Office  

Present:

Maureen Bell

Selectwoman

Kord Scott

Selectman

Peter Chamberlain
Treasurer

Claudia Voight

Select Board Clerk

Vance Bell

Planning Commission

Bill Dunkel

Planning Commission
Tom Johnson

Planning Commission

Dawn Bower

Planning Commission

Louise Johnson

Bob Bingham


Meeting Called to Order by Kord at 6:28 p.m.

Changes to Agenda

Changes to Agenda were presented and added 
Approve previous minutes -
· Maureen moved to have minutes approved, however they are not formally approved as we need to wait for Frank as he is absent at tonight’s meeting.  
· Kord asked Bill question about Grant for road erosion inventory

· We did not receive money this time around.  
Public comments – 
Bob Bingham: Plowing/Road damage issues/concerns: 

· RE: March 6th
 2017 concerns/observations about towns plow harming roads 

· Wing may be too long and should be replaced, roads are being torn up worse this year – he brought in pieces of road 

· After meltdown Bob has suggested we survey damage done to roads.  
· Bob discussed areas that have been damaged.  
· What does town want to do about it?  
· What experience does truck drivers have plowing roads? Needs to be looked into.  
· What is this doing to the truck?  
· Roads need to be repaired, additional cost to town.  
· Why is this happening, waste of tax dollars?  
· Kord will look into this and get back to Bob. 
Dawn presented question in regards to damage done to private property by Town
· Specifically, what is policy of town re: mailboxes?

· A new one was put in by her house and town truck cut/splintered post and dented mailbox

· What is town policy when truck does damage?  
· Kord was discussing with road crew this week, town is not responsible for mailboxes – there has been discussion this winter among other towns re: this issue as it is a concern.
· Kord - if in fact the Town driver has damaged the mailbox then the Town should be responsible.  
· Kord will take a look and discuss with Josh.  
Bill – 
· Is proposed Solar on agenda for tonight?  – Maureen responded that it is not    
· Bill would like to discuss as he received email from Green Lantern Solar in regards to anticipating rates being paid for solar will drop by July

· They will fast track applications so they can get CPG before rates change.  
· Would the town sign an option to lease by March 1st  so they can move forward to do review of site proposed?  
· Energy Committee has agreed to public session on 3/13 – after Select Board Meeting

· Decision will be based on public feedback.  
· Hope was to do that before signing a lease agreement – issue due to time table – 
· Energy Committee needs guidance from Select Board

· Should we put in stipulation if we get Public negative feedback, Green Lantern said yes 

· Energy Committee needs to know how to proceed.  If we don’t sign it may be too late to do anything for this year and it may end up being pushed back a few years.  
· Kord 
· Bob Fischer and Green Lantern had discussion awhile back – Bob had concerns and GLS had addressed them.   
· Bill will reach out to Bob F and see what concerns he has and update Select Board

· Kord – if stipulation is put into agreement and we have option to back out then Select Board would sign agreement so we don’t miss deadline.  
· Maureen - we can call a special Select Board meeting if we need to get together to sign. 

Announcements/reports
Grants, training, meetings, events, other

Kord 
· Act 64- if we didn’t get grant they could fill us in if we can apply next year

·  Bill if we apply we should be in good shape.

Budget: 

· Kord - Frank wanted to have public opportunity to discuss budget questions – if anyone has questions we would be happy to discuss tonight
· Good point brought up by Dawn re: budget distribution, how can public come to discuss if they don’t have copy of budget?
· Maureen - Frank wanted us to exhibit if you change the budget what it does to taxes.  
· Everyone knows if budget rises then taxes rises.  Anyone have questions?

· Bill – Legislature making changes, it won’t affect our budget. 

· Kord - We hammered away at budget to keep it as low as possible. – Approach was to cut as much as possible.  

· Dawn – where do we get the budget before the meeting, we don’t have questions as we don’t have the budget to reference – Kord responded that it will be attached to the Town Report

· Bob - Questioned graph and rate of increase of road budget increase. It’s gone from $185,000 to $308,000 in a few years. He has concerns especially looking at how the roads are being ripped up.   
Maureen to Kord -
· Will you will follow up with road crew on this – Kord responded that he will
Business 
1) Update on meeting with VLCT re: HRA/HAS- 
· Kord - We were investigating HRA/Has – Kord has name of someone who will come down and speak with Select Board sometime over next few weeks

· Idea is to help employees save money 

· Maureen expressed interest in attending meeting 
2) Update on progress with modifying the Personnel Policy 

· Kord will forward email on personal policy’s 

· Road crew was inquiring about this. If people can roll hours over they have tendency of not using all in one year.  Jill wrote up a template called CTO

· Kord will schedule a meeting on this 
3) Discussion about replacement of 550
· Kord wants to make certain all on same page, about our plans

· We should have $30,000 in the equipment replacement fund – Peter will check 

· 550 needs to be replaced – we are planning on borrowing money for replacement. 
· 550 is one ton plow truck for parking lots and hauling – worth about $95,000

· We were initially planning to include the article for $60,000 as we have done recently, and then sell the truck (worth $6- $10,000) – which would give us enough to purchase the vehicle without financing.  As we had a priority this year to keep the budget as low as possible, the Select Board decided not to include the $60,000 article – with the plan to borrow instead. 
· Kord – if we were to order a truck now, due to the lead time associated with building one of these trucks, it would be next fall before it was ready for delivery.   Kord wants to start the process, have Josh finalize spec’ing out the vehicle, get quotes as required, then meet and finalize a decision.  We would then apply for financing with the first payment not due until June of 2019 – which would be in next year’s budget. 
· Peter – $30,000 may not be right – we do not have the $30,000 to put down.  
· Kord - we will double check this.  
· Peter, has anyone thought of fixing the truck instead of replacing it? 

· Kord – we have spent considerable money over the past few years in repairs. Continued repairs – discussion revolved around repairs done and if all repairs or just normal upkeep. 
· Kord – we do have homework to do and we need to look into all details, something needs to be done.  Determine replace or repair.  
· Peter – two other concerns, truck gets a lot of use – some use Select Board should look into.  Discussed various uses and determination should be made if appropriate for this truck – wear and tear…etc. 
· Meeting will be scheduled 
· Bill 
· 2/28 remind public about hearing – Bob Fischer will be here – 6 pm – zoning regulations will be discussed. 
4) Executive Session - personnel issues
Schedule Road Crew Meeting-
· Road Crew Meeting will be scheduled

Town Office Insulation  

· Discussion revolved around areas of insulation under Town Office that may need to be replaced – some missing

· Maureen mentioned having Cota & Cota come out to take a look and give opinion before Town makes a move
Rescue committee   
· Kord has spoken to a number of individuals and has some interest from a few individuals. Claudia expressed interest.  Representatives stem from most areas of town. 

Correspondence, Review Bills and sign orders
Maureen and Kord reviewed all 

Logging Account:  
· Discussed with Peter –Kord made motion to withdraw $2,500 from td bond Logging account and deposit to Peoples general checking see paper – Motion approved.

Phone at garage & misc. expenditures:

· Select Board discussed with Peter to reduce bill – Fair Point – Kord signed documents

· Kord to Peter – receipts have they been discussed with Josh – Peter had questions on some – Josh looked at invoices with ones Peter had questions about.  
· Kord – auditor has started to work on some things – one component missing is confirmation that items have been received.  Kord, Josh should sign off on these.  Peter – he usually does sign. K – we need to work on this.  

· Maureen –purchasing policy - Maureen was going to look through it, she didn’t get to it – she has VLTC policy and Town policy, this is part of the policy.   

Select Board went into Executive Session at 7:30 pm to 8:15 p.m. 
· No actions taken

 Adjourn    at 8:30 p.m. 

